                   [image: image1.jpg]



The Border Reiver Newsletter

Greetings Reivers!
  The 2013 season is in full swing and we have a great deal to do as the Border Reivers continues to evolve.
  Lisbon, West Allis, and Bristol, Oh My!!

All Quiet in the town of Bristol…

http://renfair.com/bristol/
  In a conscious effort to expand our involvement in the reenactment community, The Border Reivers made a decision not to spend the majority of our summer season in our home event, The Bristol Rennesaince Fair, in Bristol Wisconsin. While the nine weekend event is where our organization was born and developed, The Reivers, like any good mercenary band, wanted to expand their territory.

  As a result of this decision, we have strengthened our relationships with various historical organizations in the Northern Illinois and Southern Wisconsin region.

Hey Highlanders…Catch This!!   The Reivers at Lisbon, WI
www.westalliswi.gov/DocumentCenter/View/2384
  Our annual appearance at the Living History event in Lisbon, WI was fantastic! Our annual rivalry with the USS Minnistota’s Civil War gun crew was started, (not by us, this time,) when the crew arrived and unloaded their cannon, leaving it pointed at Ursa’s brand new car. Later that weekend, the cannon was moved to the top of the berm and aimed at the Reiver encampment. Before firing, Gun Crew Captain, Jon Theissen announced his intentions by shouting, “Hey Highlanders, catch this!”  The shot wafted smoke the length of the berm and smoked out the Reiver camp. An additional benefit to the artillery assault was the fact that the Reivers were bug free for two hours after the firing – Who says you need a propane smoker to clear an area of insects?
  Of course, the assault on our camp had to be answered, and the following morning, the gun crew awoke to find their cannon wrapped in tartan and supplanted with a Scottish flag. So continues our rivalry with our good friends from the nineteenth century.

  As always, we want to extend our thanks to the hospitality and support of the organizers of the event for their time and hospitality. See you in Lisbon, in 2014!!

“Vive’ le Baggett!”   The Highlanders invade West Allis

http://www.westalliswi.gov/DocumentCenter/View/2384
  The Reivers made their first appearance at the Settler’s Weekend event in West Allis, Wisconsin. Present were a wide array of re-enactor representing a variety of eras. Included in the event were settlers and Civil War officers, including Union units and a Confederate Cannon Crew, World War’s I and II, Revolutionary War, French and Indian War and others! 

  Of course, an event such as this would not be complete without a “Battle of the Centuries” with the Confederate gun crew being overrun by members of the Union and WWII American army. Shortly after securing the weapon, they were beset by the French division, with the assistance of Ursa and Sarge. Despite numerous weapons malfunctions on the French side, the stalwart French, in a humorous twist, replaced their grenades with muffins and their bayonets with tough French loaves of bread, and with the cry of “Vive’ le Baggett!” Followed the scots into battle and subdued the Union and WWII Members.

  The Border Reivers want to extend their thanks and gratitude to Dan Palama and all the staff at Settler’s Weekend for the invitation, warm welcome, and a great event. This one is in the books for next year!

Organizational News

  Departing Members
Shortly after our Lisbon event, Diana Pulliam made the decision to take a leave of absence from the Border Reivers as she and Wolfie make plans for their upcoming wedding and attend to other family matters. While we were sorry to lose Diana’s valuable contribution, we wish her nothing but the best success, and a minimum of headaches as she and Wolfie plan for their future together.

  As a result of the departure, the Border Reivers will be looking to re-organize some of the responsibilities and a meeting, is tentatively scheduled for some time in September/October. More on this as information becomes available.
Due date for membership fees has passed!

  For those of you who have not yet done so, be sure to get those membership fees in as soon as possible. Fees were due by August 15th. Any members who have not submitted their dues will no longer receive invitations to clan functions and reenactment events until those fees are paid. With everything we have going on, you don’t want to miss out!

